
 

Pittsburgh 
Seventh-day 
Adventist Church 

Volume  4 
Number   4 
April 2019 

Spring 
 

We are coming up on my favorite time of yearðSpring!  Everything dead is coming to life.  Everything cold is getting warm-
er.  All of the bleakness is being replaced with fluorescent flowers.  Neighbors come out of their winter hiding places and begin to 
work in the yard.  Long dormant mowers are fired up in an attempt to keep our lawns looking alive.  The sun, that has been broken 
for months, begins to work again.  Gardens are planted.  Itôs that time of year when seeds can be placed in the ground and expected 
to sprout and take root.  People have a more positive outlook, hey, even the squirrels seem happier. 
Spring offers hope.  It gives new opportunities to make friends with your neighbors.    People will get out and take walks.  

Neighbors will meet and have talks.  Friendships will also sprout and take rootðif weôre willing to invest time in meeting the peo-
ple that live around us. 
I once had someone tell me about the garden in my back yard, ñI covet that garden.  I wish I could have a garden like that.ò  

The truth is you can.  All you have to do is dig and dig and work past all of the rocks, and hoe, and plant, and fertilize, and weed 
and weed and weed, and harvest.  And, if you do all those things faithfully, you will have a productive garden. 
This spring, as people come out of winter hiding, Iôm hoping that each of you will plant a different kind of gardenða garden 

of friends.  Walk across the street and say ñHi!ò to your neighbors.  Take an interest in the things they are working on.  Be willing 
to invest some of your time in their projects.  Tell stories.  Offer to help them with their kids.  Be friendly without any expectations 
from them.  As they see that you have their best interests at heart, they will open up with you and share. 
This type of friendship evangelism has a Bible text to go with it.  Itôs found in Proverbs 18:24.  It says, ñA man that hath 

friends must shew himself friendly: and there is a friend that sticketh closer than a brother.ò   This spring, take the initiative to walk 
across the street and talk to your neighbors.  Show yourself friendly.  Because as you do, you will have more opportunities to intro-
duce them to that Friend that sticks closer than a brother.   

Pastor Stewart Pepper 

My Mission Trip Experience 
by Jessica Pepper 

Editorôs Note:  Jessica is a sophomore at Southern Adventist University.  She recently spent her Spring Break (March 1-10) on a 
school sponsored mission trip to Santo Domingo, Dominican Republic. 
 

     The Dominican Republic was honestly one of the best experiences of my life. Not only did I get to learn about a different culture 
and meet new people, but I also got to preach an evangelistic series. If you would have told me last year that I would be preaching 
in front of a church, I would not have believed you. I have social anxiety and even the thought of speaking in front of a group makes 
my anxiety spike. As I got up to speak the first night I felt myself melting. My mind was spiraling, and I could feel myself slowly 
forgetting what to say. I sent a quick prayer up to God, and while not all the panic went away, God did keep the nearing panic attack 
at bay. When I finished my sermon and sat down, I could feel myself shaking uncontrollably. This happened repeatedly for the first 
3 or 4 nights. When I got up on the 5th night, it was really amazing. I was not nervous even the slightest. I have never in my life felt 
comfortable in front of a group of people until then. I have never been happier and more enthusiastic to tell others about the love of 
God. Iôm still not comfortable speaking up front, but now I know that God will be there to help me through every step of the way. 
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~Pastor at Walnutport for Midnight Cry Meetings March 29th thru April 14th~ 

§  April 6th - Fellowship Meal & Wedding Shower for Willian and Karla  

 

§  April 7th -  Conference Treasurerôs Meeting  

ß Pathfinders will be feeding the Conference as a fundraiser for Oshkosh  
§  April 12th - 14th  *Adventurer Family Retreat at Laurel Lake Camp*  
ß Please note families not attending will NOT have meeting on 14th 

§  April 13th - 14th *Pathfinders ADRA / Camp In*   
ß  Community development project for Observatory Hill  
 

§  April 21th -  Happy Easter  

 

§  April 28th - Club Meeting at 10:00  

ß  Work on  all those memory verses and readings.     
            

         Greeters Schedule: 

* April 6th -  Vicki Connor and Irene Young  

* April 13th - Ayo Seigfried and Tammy Guyach 

* April 20th - Carey Miller and  Karla Palacio 

* April 27th - Vicki Connor and Michael Miller 
           

               
           Elders Schedule: 
* April 6th -  Daniel Connor 

* April 13th - Nick Guyach 

* April 20th - Elisaphan Musabyimana 

* April 27th -  Dan Seigfried 
 

      Coming Events 

                 Work Crew  
 
Sign crew (Rich and 
Richie S., Ivan H., 
Kaili F., Daniel M.) 
for sinking 2 post 
holes 36" deep and 
securing the church 
sign in 600# of ce-
ment. Hopefully, that 
will survive any 
future bouts of 
80mph winds. 

Special thanks to Isaac W. for 
bringing his extension ladder to 
repair the fascia that blew off of 
the church building during the 
same wind storm that took down 
the church sign. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our trench crew (Phil S., Daniel C., Cliff L., Isaac W., 
and Jakob K.) dug a 90' trench to evacuate the spring 
and rain water runoff  that has been flowing onto the 
upper part of the parking lot causing ice problems in the 
winter while deteriorating the asphalt throughout the 
year. Ready for summer repairs to the parking lot. 

 

Sabbath, April 6, 2019 
 

during the 
Fellowship Dinner 

You Are Invited to a Celebration in Honor of the Marriage of  
 

Willian and Karla were married on November 12, 2018 in 

Colombia.  Thus we were not able to celebrate with them.  

This is now our chance.  A table will be set up in the Fel-

lowship Hall where you will be able to place your gifts and 

they will open them during the Fellowship Meal.  

Note: You are not obligated to bring a 

gift to enjoy the Fellowship Dinner.  

Please feel free to just bring a dish as 

always and celebrate with them. 

The appeal for a work crew to quickly address some urgent maintenance and repairs to the church 
grounds and building resulted in 11 workers showing up last Sunday morning with shovels, picks, digging 
bars, wheel barrel, post hole diggers, level, drills, extension ladders and a lot of muscle to take care of our 
project list in less than 3 hours--�S�U�R�Y�L�Q�J���W�K�H���R�O�G���D�G�D�J�H���W�K�D�W���P�D�Q�\���K�D�Q�G�V���P�D�N�H���I�R�U���T�X�L�F�N���Z�R�U�N. 


